DacCom PBC Limited

Commissioning intermediate ophthalmology services in primary care

Background

On April 3 2008 DacCom Executive agreed to explore the possibility of commissioning a primary care based ophthalmology service.
Patients in other parts of West Herts have access to local clinics for this service and DacCom Exec agreed that local patients should have similar access where this is clinically appropriate and represents good value for money.

West Herts PCT has contracts in place on behalf of STAHCOM and Hertsmere Commissioning Limited with a provider of intermediate ophthalmology services – The Practice.  This provider went through a rigorous process of scrutiny of clinical quality and organisational performance across a number of indicators and was found to be the best performer.

As West Herts PCT already has contracts in place with this provider there is no need to establish new contracts.  In addition, all GPs in West Herts are already free to refer to all such providers contracted to the PCT to provide NHS services in West Herts.

DacCom Executive is therefore able to enter into discussions with this provider to establish local clinics and take referrals from DacCom GPs under the existing contractual arrangements.

DacCom Executive have identified a management lead and a GP lead (Dr Mary McMinn and Dr Gerry Bulger) to take this initiative forward with the practices and West Herts PBC Support Team and report back to DacCom Executive.

A paper explaining the service being offered and making recommendations about the provision within Dacorum is appended to this covering paper.  This has been drafted by the provider, The Practice.

Next steps for DacCom:
Dr McMinn and Dr Bulger to: 

Discuss these papers within DacCom with a view to ensuring practices are fully briefed and can make an informed decision as to whether they would like to offer the choice of this service to their patients

Agree with DacCom Exec the appropriate locations for the services and any other specifics for consideration

Discuss and agree with The Practice where they would like the clinics

Agree a start date for the service with The Practice and DacCom Exec

Liaise with the West Herts PBC Support Team/Choose & Book team for Hertfordshire PCT to ensure the clinics are offered through C&B from the start date

Set out these proposals in a brief paper for the West Herts PBC Support Team who will then incorporate DacCom’s requirements in to the existing contracts

